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Thorndale 

 
When our church bell rang on Thursday, 

December 16, our friend and popular grocery 

clerk Mr. Emil Heintze and his faithful bride 

Miss Emma Noack approached the altar. Pastor 

Kramer performed the bonds of marriage. 

Teacher Immanuel Rudi played the wedding 

march as the happy couple marched past the 

spectators, to the altar, where Pastor Kramer 

performed the ceremony that led them happily 

into marriage. After the wedding, the guests 

went to the bride’s house where Mr. Ernst 

Noack had a well-prepared table waiting for us. 

We didn’t go home until late at night because 

of the friendly hospitality. Yes, it lasted until 

early morning. 

It was a great pleasure here for the 

undersigned to meet Gustav Symank from 

Coryell and Mr. August Wurm from Giddings 

– but the Wurm did not manage to cause much 

damage in the fields and gardens. On the 

morning of the wedding day Mathes Heintze 

told Wurm that he was going to drive him 

through the fields to Noack, and you can 

imagine, dear reader, what an appetite the 

Wurm had when he got into the wagon – but 

they were very closed. Winter with the whole 

family there too, and unfortunately there wasn’t 

much green for the Wurm. The wedding father 

and the groom had also provided several barrels 

of barley juice, and that kept the Wurm and the 

whole group together in the house. 

On a side note- Muller and Schulz had said 

it was wholesale  

It was a pity the Wurm left about 11 pm to 

go to the train station and left Thorndale at 1 

am. During the short time that Mr. Wurm 

stayed among us, he didn’t fail to spice up the 

conversation with his good humor. When we 

were offered a refreshing drink over and over 

again, Mr. Wurm gave us 60 reasons why 

humans drink. We still drink for one and the 

same reason. 

Everything went very smoothly and 

everyone fully enjoyed himself. Much more 

could be said about it, but the story would be 

too long. 

I hope that Mr. Wurm and Mr. Symank (the 

latter with his family) were happy to get home. 

More soon. 

  Best regards to all readers and a Merry 

Christmas and a Happy New Year.  

      Otto Biar 

 

Translated by Sandra McNeely 
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